

## **CHRONICLE**

May 6, 1993

PENINSULA BUSINESS BREAKFAST -- The next Peninsula Business Breakfast of the 1992-93 series will be held on Tuesday, May 11, 1993, from 7:30 a.m. to 9:00 a.m. in the Anderson Auditorium. The speaker will be Congressman Robert C. "Bobby" Scott.

The topic will be: "My First 100 Days in Washington."

NO RESERVATIONS NEEDED - NO CHARGE. Space is limited and seating will be on a "first-come, first-served" basis.

PERSONNEL NOTES -- Please welcome new employees -- classified: Leonard I. Alger, superintendent A, Building and Grounds; hourly: Ms. Kathylaura Sylvia, secretary senior, Sociology and Social Work and Ms. Marilyn Buckaloo-Harris, program support technician, Graduate Studies.

## FACULTY ACTIVITIES

- \* Professor Elizabeth Jones gave an illustrated lecture on the topic <u>Before 1492: The Romans in Spain</u> at the spring meeting of the Classical Association of Virginia at Radford University on Saturday, April 24, 1993.
- \* An article by Dr. Marsha Sprague, education faculty, appeared in the April edition of <u>Educational Leadership</u>. The article appears on pages 68-71 and is entitled, "From Newspapers to Circuses The Benefits of Production-Driven Learning."
- \* Bill Winter, David Wall and Bob Doane of the Department of Government, Public Affairs and Geography prepared a paper entitled "Birth of a Region," which was delivered by Winter and Doane at the Urban Affairs Association's annual meeting in Indianapolis May 21-25. The paper was based on questionnaires sent to a random sample of 2,000 Peninsula citizens. The results were analyzed using the new technology of Geographic Information Systems.

-more-

\* Revised and updated editions of <u>History of the U.S. Navy</u> (1984) and <u>History of the U.S. Army</u> (1986) by James M. Morris of the History Department have recently been issued by Bison Books. Each book contains an additional chapter, carrying the histories of the Navy and Army through the Gulf War.